




January 21, 2020 

Carolina Thread Trail Board of Directors 
C/O Bret Baronak 
Carolina Thread Trail Community Coordinator 
4530 Park Road, Suite 420 
Charlotte, NC 28209 

Re: Letter of Support – Gaston County Carolina Thread Trail Master Plan Amendment 

Dear Carolina Thread Trail Board of Directors: 

I write on behalf of the Town of Cramerton in support of an amendment to the Gaston County Carolina Thread Trail Master Plan to 
include the Rocky Branch Park -Trail Enhancement Plan’s multi-use trail and a new multi-use trail connection through the Stuart W. 
Cramer High School property. The Town strongly supports this new trail corridor between the Town of Cramerton and the City of 
Belmont that is intended to provide better connectivity and outdoor recreation opportunities for the Town of Cramerton and City of 
Belmont residents and visitors.   

This segment of multi-use trail through Rocky Branch Park is intended to replace a portion of the Carolina Thread Trail that follows 
along Eagle Road which in some cases is without sidewalks or proper pedestrian and bicycle crossings at the road and railroad 
intersections. The multi-use trail through Rocky Branch Park will offer Carolina Thread Trail users connectivity between the Town of 
Cramerton and the City of Belmont on a natural surface trail through undeveloped and tree-canopied green space. The trail will be 
accessible by sidewalks, offer available parking, and be within two miles of several schools, other parks, and two downtown areas to 
provide benefit to a diverse population. It will also provide additional access and connection options to the River Link and Goat 
Island Greenways already established along the important Carolina Thread Trail South Fork River corridor.  

We believe the needs of the Cramerton community and the Carolina Thread Trail mission are better achieved with the proposed 
alignment through Rocky Branch Park. 

Sincerely, 

 

Eric Smallwood 
Parks and Recreation Director 
Town of Cramerton 






